
 

 

 
February 1, 2021 

 
 
 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C.  20426 
 
Attention:  Ms. Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 
 

Re: Notice of In-Service Date for Carlsbad South Project; 
El Paso Natural Gas Company, L.L.C.; 
Docket No. RP20-1257-000 _______________ 

 
Commissioners: 
 

On October 20, 2020, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
("Commission") issued an unpublished letter order in Docket No. RP20-1257-000 
accepting tariff records reflecting a new non-conforming, negotiated rate 
transportation service agreement (“TSA”) with MRC Permian Company (i.e., 
Agreement No. 612815-FT1EPNG) in EPNG’s Third Revised Volume No. 1A of 
its FERC Gas Tariff.  In particular, this order directed EPNG to make an 
informational filing regarding the actual in-service date of the Carlsbad South 
Project facilities constructed in Docket No. CP20-483-000.1  In accordance with 
the order, EPNG hereby notifies the Commission that the project facilities were 
placed in service on January 28, 2021, allowing the associated contract (and 
tariff records) to become effective on January 29, 2021.   

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY, L.L.C. 
 
 
 
By______________/s/_________________ 

  Francisco Tarin 
  Director, Regulatory 

 
Enclosures
                                              
1  Note that the Carlsbad South Project was authorized and constructed using EPNG’s prior 

notice blanket authorization issued in Docket No. CP82-435-000.  As such, there was no in-
service notification requirement under Section 157.20(c) of the Commission’s regulations (18 
C.F.R. § 157.20(c)(2) (2020)) applicable to this project. 



 

Certificate of Service  
 

 
I hereby certify that I have this day served the foregoing document upon 

each person designated on the official service list compiled by the Secretary in 
this proceeding in accordance with the requirements of 18 C.F.R. § 385.2010 
(2020) of the Commission's Rules of Practice and Procedures. 

 
Dated at Colorado Springs, Colorado as of this 1st day of February, 2021. 

 
 
 
 

_______________/s/_______________ 
Francisco Tarin 

 
 
Post Office Box 1087 
Colorado Springs, CO   80944 
(719) 667-7517 
 


